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Our Events calendar is online at 

www.jewelleryquarter.academy/events 

21st July - Academy breaks up for Summer. 

28th July –Commonwealth Games celebration (Year 7 and 8 

only) at Arena Academy 

12th August - GCSE results day. 

16th August - Summer School (one week). 

16-18th August - Pet-Xi working with Year 10 

6th September - School starts for all students. 

 

At JQA, we focus on delivering a CORE education that provides a 

broad range of opportunities for students from all backgrounds 

to learn and achieve as well as developing a depth of character 

around our shared values. 

Collaboration: we succeed by working as a team 

Opportunity: we develop by taking on new challenges 

Respect: we care by respecting and looking after each other 

Excellence:  we achieve by giving 100% in everything we do. 

What a year it has been! In my end of term letter, I make reference to ‘overcoming obstacles’ and ‘breaking barriers’ - that is 

truly what we do together here at JQA and this year has been a true test with the challenges of the pandemic. 

This last week alone, we have been able to give our students so many things that we know others have not had the joys of 

having: regards trips, a wonderful Year 11 Prom and also trips to see local artwork. We look forward to welcoming new Year 7 

students to our Summer School on 16th August too. 

I’d like to thank all parents/carers for their messages of support and kind words, given via the termly Parent Survey. It is 

heartening to know you have such confidence in JQA: nearly 94% of respondents would recommend JQA to another family 

I spoke to the team of staff earlier today at our Summer celebration event, after the children had gone home, and congratu-

lated them on the way they have adapted and navigated their way through the challenges of this year. We truly are blessed 

to have a group of adults who care so passionately about our young people—and we will be joined by more talented, like-

minded people in September. 

Over the Summer, it is important to continue to test for Covid-19: we are committed to protecting this community and have 

issued enough testing kits to test as part of the regular rhythm we are all used to. There are some wonderful opportunities to 

get involved with local heritage activities over the summer as featured in this newsletter edition and on our social media: 

whether its arts or archaeology, we urge our students to engage in these cultural activities in our community. 

Finally, can I wish you and your family a safe and happy summer break. I will shortly confirm further details of Year 11 Results 

Day and the return to school in September by emailed letter. Thank you for your support this term. 

Mr J Barton—Head of School 

21st July 2021 
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During the Summer there are some opportunities for you to take part in the local area. As you can see 
below, there are two great community opportunities for you to take part in: 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 A fun workshop for ages 12-18. Learn lino printing, be inspired by beautiful carvings in the cemeteries. 
To sign up, go to https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/lino-printing-workshop-tickets-162694123503  

 See your art in the JQ station! 
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https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/lino-printing-workshop-tickets-162694123503


Tuesday 20th July was the Year 11 Prom at the Edgbaston Park Hotel. Students came to the together to celebrate 
the end of their time at Jewellery Quarter Academy. Many schools have cancelled their proms due to the ongoing 
pandemic—but JQA shrewdly re-arranged our event for the lifting of restrictions. 

It was great to see the students dressed superbly and having a good time with their friends and teachers. 

All the best for the future, Year 11. You are always welcome back to Jewellery Quarter Academy. See you on Au-
gust 12th for GCSE Results Day! 
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As the Year 11 students have now left, we have interviewed to find the next Student Leadership Team. 
Year 10 students had the opportunity to apply for these roles by handing in a letter outlining why they 
are the right person for these roles. After they handed in the letter, the next stage was an interview with 
the Senior Leadership Team and a governor.  

To select the students for each role was difficult as all of them showed our CORE values and were very 
strong candidates.  

Well done to the following students for their new roles, leading at Jewellery Quarter Academy. 

    Head Students         Deputy Head Students            Curriculum Prefects 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           Prefects 
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Nelson Mandela International Day is an annual international day in honour of the Nelson Mandela, celebrated each 

year on 18th July, the day of his birthday. The day was officially declared by the United Nations in November 2009, 

with the first UN Mandela Day held on 18th July 2010. 

As part of our RESPECT week, we celebrated the life of Nelson Mandela by doing an assembly and as part of our 

Form competition, students were asked to write on a person who is inspirational to them. Many of the students 

picked past and present figure who have been inspired them with what they have done to help others and the diffi-

culties they have faced. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
In a continuation of our Personal Development session, we looked at Technology and the Law. 

The session on July 6th, students looked at the advancement of technology and the advantages and disadvantages 

of it. They also looked at the dangers and the laws of technology  

The PD session was insightful and it made some of our students think of what can happen if you break one of  the 

laws. 

A student in Year 9 said “I didn't know about some of the laws and acts that are around for technology. These laws 

are good and can help to protect people who are facing problems from people online.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
In a continuation of our Personal Development programme, we looked at what to share and not to share online. 

The session on July 13th was to give students the opportunity to see what you should share online and the prob-

lems people face when not doing privacy settings on social media websites. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Celebration Morning 

It is important to recognise the students who follow our CORE values and attend the Academy everyday. 

So these students had the opportunity to take part in our ‘Celeb Assembly’, in which they received certifi-

cates and then 3 lucky winners had the opportunity to win prizes. These were an Amazon Fire tablets, 

Bluetooth speaker and Bluetooth earphones. 

Well done to all of our VIP students on their certificates and prizes! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Rush Rewards Trip 

Throughout the year, each form group have been competing against one another in their year groups to 

be the form of the term.  

This has been done by collecting points through attendance, late marks, and form competitions based on 

international and national events. This Summer term, congratulations to 7ANB, 8FAL, 9WMA and 10C. 

The reward was to go to Rush—a trampoline activity centre. Well done to each form group! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Head of Year Reward assemblies 

Every year before we break up for summer, the Heads of Years will celebrate the achievement of our stu-
dents who have worked really hard throughout the year. Certificates were given out to students in differ-
ent subject areas and then the Senior leadership team selected one student who was an outstanding stu-
dent and who had followed our CORE values day in day out. 

Well done to all the students!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
We continue to send postcards home for students  

who demonstrate our CORE values. 

Points are from 02/07/21 to 20/07/21 

Year 7: Shihabul Hoque— 263 points 

Year 8: Raja Zayyan Azram — 177 points 

Year 9: Ellie Taylor —227 points 

Year 10: Mohammad Khan—347 points 

Well done to these students. Can you catch them? 

Year 7 have earned 30453 points so far this aca-

demic term.  

Rewards points reset over summer. 

Log your stickers from September 6th 2021 at: 

www.mystickers.com 

Hot Chocolate with The Head of School 

As part of our reward system, every 

other Friday, the four top merit 

earners in the last fortnight are in-

vited to have a hot chocolate and a 

chocolate brownie with the 

Headteacher during Form Time. 

This gave the students an opportuni-

ty to have a conversation with the 

Head of School about matters that 

are important to them.  

These students in KS3 explored the 

idea of leaving a legacy and team-

work that geese use to fly further 

together. 

Mr Barton was very impressed by 

their creative thinking about the Chrysler building construc-

tion photo in the office in particular. 

 

 

 



Friday 18th September 2020 

 @COREArenaAcad   www.arena-birmingham.academy 

 

 

Across the country, students’ attendance this year has been affected by the pandemic. 

The national average figure for attendance this year is 77%. 

At JQA we are proud to say that students have attendance is above this with the final figure at 88% for 2020/21: 

Year 7: 89% 

Year 8: 86.7% 

Year 9: 88.6% 

Year 10: 88.8% 

Year 11: 87.7% 

www.jewelleryquarter.academy 

Twitter: @COREJQAcademy Instagram: @corejqacademy 

Email: enquiry@jewelleryquarter.academy 

From the 16th to the 18th August, we have an exciting opportunity for the Year 10 students.  

A company we have worked with previously , Pet-Xi , will be coming in and delivering sessions in Maths 
and English. This is an exciting opportunity for the students to take part in and 30 students will be select-
ed.  

If your child has been selected for this programme, please make sure that they attend for the 3 days, as 
this will help them to catch up from lost learning due to COVID-19. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we prepare to stock and resource our new library shortly, there is a short questionnaire to give us your views 

on reading.  

There is a message on our Piota app or you can click on the link below: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Ors2DDw07kKfFk8X_zexu-

zZ2Af85_9Emq0ji2pAYSVUNUJOOFoxWINBRzZBT05GVFRIWTRBV0RESy4u  
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Friday 18th September 2020 

 @COREArenaAcad   www.arena-birmingham.academy 

-  
We hope you and your family are safe and well. The Delta variant, which was identified in India, is more 
transmissible than the already highly infectious Alpha variant, which was identified in the United Kingdom 
in late 2020. 

We must remain vigilant as a community as the Summer Term continues, adhering to all government guid-
ance.  We have issued enough testing kits for students to test regularly over the summer. 

One of the biggest weapons against the spread of the virus and its variants is regular testing. We test at 
home now and students are regularly issued with lateral flow test kits. We test each Wednesday and Sun-
day. Texts and app alerts act as reminders to students and we appreciate your support with this.  

Please make sure that you keep testing during the summer holidays and reporting the results. 

You can find out about our approaches to testing at home here:  

https://www.jewelleryquarter.academy/covid-19-testing-at-jqa/  

 

Reporting Results of Tests 

No matter whether your child's result is negative or positive, it needs to be reported in two ways 

Log it with the govt website at: https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result  

Inform JQA of the result: https://tinyurl.com/JQAtestathome  

It is important we continue to work together to ensure we can stay on track to return to the things we 

once took for granted. 

As a community, we strongly urge all to ‘have the jab’. Many staff at Jewellery Quarter Academy have re-

cently had the vaccine. 
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If you wish to discuss any aspect of your child’s education or time at Jewellery Quarter Academy 

can we ask that you contact the Head of Year for your child in the first instance. 

The most effective way to do this is via email.  

Please don’t always expect an immediate response as all teachers have very busy timetables, but we will endeavour to 

reply the same day. The contact emails for each Head of Year are listed here. 

Year 7 M Seleshe: mseleshe@corejewelleryquarter.academy  

Year 8 Mr M Morton: mmorton@corejewelleryquarter.academy  

Year 9 Mr C Kyffin:  ckyffin@corejewelleryquarter.academy 

Year 10 S Ivey  sivey@corejewelleryquarter.academy  

Year 11 Mr S Campbell scampbell@corejewelleryquarter.academy  

If you would like to contact the Well-Being team over the holidays, email safeguarding@corejewelleryquarter.academy   

If you have an urgent safeguarding issue, you can call our Designated Safeguarding Lead on 07823354044 

 

 

Miss Seleshe Mr Morton Mr Kyffin Miss Ivey Mr Campbell 

If you need to contact us over the summer, please call the school as our administration team will still be in 

school over the Summer holidays.  

You can leave a voicemail quickly by pressing Option 3 

If there are any safeguarding concerns over the Summer, 

please email the safeguarding team and someone will get 

back to you. The email address is as follows: 

safeguarding@corejewelleryquarter.academy 
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